MISSION PERMANENTE DU JAPON

AUPRES DES ORGANISATIONS INTERNATIONALES
GENEVE-SUISSE

ST/UNECE/251

The Permanent Mission of Japan to the International Organizations in Geneva
presents its compliments to the Executive Secretary of the United Nations Economic
Commission for Europe and has the honor to inform the latter that in accordance with
Article 7.2 of the Agreement Concerning the Establishing of Global Technical
Regulations for Wheeled Vehicles, Equipment and Parts which can be fitted and/or be
used on Wheeled Vehicles, done at Geneva on 25 June 1998, the Government of Japan
would like to notify the Secretary-General of the United Nations that it will begin applying
the Amendment 5 to the Global Technical Regulation No. 2 on the measurement
procedure for two-wheeled motorcycles equipped with a positive or compression ignition
engine with regard to the emissions of gaseous pollutants, CO2 emissions and fuel

consumption on 1st December 2024.

The Permanent Mission of Japan to the International Organizations in Geneva
avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Executive Secretary of the United Nations

Economic Commission for Europe the assurances of its highest consideration.

Geneva, 18 August 2023
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